
HISTORY, FOOD & FRIENDSHIP MARK 2012 JUMELAGE TOUR 
OF CARCASSONNE AND FRENCH SOUTHWEST

Many of the 58 French and American participants in the 2012 Winchester Jumelage French tour pose outside the walls of medieval Carcassonne.

Toward the end of this past September 58 friends, American and French, enjoyed each other’s company for
a week of tourism and camaraderie during the annual Jumelage exchange trip.  2012 was a year for Winchester
residents to visit their French counterparts in St-Germain-en-Laye, who planned and hosted this tour of the
southern Occitane region of France.

From the twin bases of Toulouse and Carcassonne, the large group was taken by motor coach to a rich var-
iety of historic sites, places of advanced technology, resataurants and places of natural beauty.

The tour began, for many, on Friday 21 September with a stay in St-Germain-en-Laye that included a tour
of that city and an elegant official reception at City Hall. That ceremony, in the beautiful Grande Salle, featured
an official luncheon, as well as remarks by Mayor Émmanuel Lamy, city councillor Fabrice Ravel, Winchester
Town Manager Richard Howard and Winchester Jumelage Association President Annette Lanigan. Winches-
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